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Monday The Final Steps of Bible Translation Project in the Philippines
Albert and Lynne Castelijn minister among the Banwaon people of the Philippines. In March 
2025, the Banwaon church will have a dedication for the Banwaon New Testament. Albert 
is working with Bob Clark to complete the final steps before the dedication. Some of these 
steps include typesetting, writing introductions for each book and final proofreading. Pray for 
the Castelijns and Bob as they work long, intense days to prepare the New Testaments for 
printing. Praise God that the Banwaon people will soon have copies of His Word in their heart 
language. Praise God for providing the funds for printing.
Tuesday Bible Teaching Coming Soon for Elsengg People of Asia Pacific     
Scott and Natasha Flaugher minister among the 
Elsengg people of Asia Pacific. “Bible lesson checking 
with Bop, my Elsengg language helper, has been 
going very well! Also, we’re hearing from various 
Elsengg individuals living here or in other locations 
[that there is] an interest in coming here for the Bible 
teaching program and for another literacy class. 
Please pray for us as we make preparations for this. 
… We are targeting March as the start date for the 
Bible teaching, and we’re not yet sure when to do 
the literacy program. … Please pray for wisdom and 
strength to do what needs to be done in here for God’s 
name to exalted among the Elsengg!”
Wednesday Training and an Answer to Prayer
Wes Goddard serves in Paraguay and Brazil ministering to the Paĩ and Ava Guaraní people. 
In October, we prayed for Wes’s Paĩ co-teacher Edgar and Edgar’s wife. They were wanting to 
build a room onto their house to be used as a shop for printing Bible lesson books. Praise God 
that the funds were covered by donors, and some building materials were taken to the site. 
Continue to pray as Wes and his Paĩ co-workers teach and train members of the Ava Guaraní 
church. Wes was encouraged recently after a group he was teaching began to “catch the vision 
that God wants to use them to teach!” 
Thursday Praise God for New Simba Brothers and Sisters in Bolivia
Jack and Suzie Russell minister among the Simba people of Bolivia. “The work continues 
daily, and once a year each of the three church plants hold a three-day Bible camp they call a 
‘conference.’” In October, a conference was held in one Simba community, and “there were 24 
[people] who made professions of faith and were baptized.” In November, there was a second 
conference in a different community “where the Simba church is a little more established, 
[and] there were six new professions of faith and five baptized.” Praise God for new Simba 
brothers and sisters. Pray for a third conference that will take place December 29 through 
January 1 among a large Simba community with a growing group of believers.



Friday Trusting the Lord’s Timing in Mexico 
Pray for Katie Moore and her co-workers who 
minister in Las Moras, Mexico. Because of unrest in 
the region, the team has left Las Moras for the time 
being and is working remotely. “Please pray that God 
would bring peace to regions with unrest all over 
Mexico. Pray for the safety of people who live in these 
areas and for the spread of the gospel. Please pray 
that our team would be able to return soon to Las 
Moras and to trust the Lord’s timing as we wait.” Pray 
for wisdom as the security team meets with the Las 
Moras team again at the end of January.


